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MEMORANDUM
TO:

System Test Coordinators

FROM: 
Sharron Hunt, Ph.D.



Director of Testing 
SUBJECT: 
Nominations of Teachers for Standard Setting for the New Georgia Writing Assessments
The Georgia Department of Education (GaDOE) is seeking recommendations for judges in the upcoming Writing Assessment Standard Setting event.  The Standard Setting sessions are scheduled for June 13 – 15, 2006 at the Georgia Center for Continuing Education in Athens.  The three days are divided into 2 and one-half day sessions to determine performance standards in the writing assessments for grades 5, 8, and 11 in which the Georgia Performance Standards (GPS) are being implemented.  Session dates and times are as follows:

Grade 11               June 13   9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.
June 14    9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.
Grades 5 & 8
     June 14    1:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m.
June 15    9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.
We are soliciting nominations from school districts for teachers (including special education and English Language Learner teachers) to participate as judges in these sessions.  A minimum of 15 judges will be required for each grade level.  It is imperative that participants selected for these sessions be committed to attending the one and one-half day session for which they have registered.  
System test coordinators should use the attached nomination form to submit the names of qualified teachers for consideration for the sessions. Please submit 1 nomination per session.  Participants should meet the following criteria:

· An expert in the instruction of writing

· Knowledge of the new writing assessments for Grade 3 or Grades 5, 8, & 11

Participants who qualify will be paid for travel and per diem expenses.  Substitute/stipend reimbursement will be $150 for the day and a half day session. Reimbursement for participants will be at the rates authorized by the GaDOE and in accordance with the State of Georgia Travel Regulations. 
Depending upon the response to nominations, we may not be able to select all recommended teachers. If not selected for these sessions, names will be banked for future opportunities. 

Complete and submit the nomination form for the person recommended.  Nominations must be faxed to Jeremy Granade at the Georgia Center for Assessment no later than April 14, 2006. The FAX number is (706) 542-5364 and is also listed on the nomination form.  Participants will be notified by April 28, 2006 if they are selected to participate in this event. Nominees not selected to participate will be notified as well.
Thank you for your help with this important part of the writing assessment program. If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Dr. Jeff Barker at (404) 657-4122 or jbarker@doe.k12.ga.us  
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